

Ministre des Finances

Ottawa, Canada K1A 0G5

MAR 1 5 2016

2016FIN431369

Dr. Douglas P. Munoz
President
Dr. Katalin Tóth
Secretary, Chair of the Advocacy Committee
Canadian Association for Neuroscience
katalin.toth@fmed.ulaval.ca

Dear Drs. Munoz and Tóth:

Thank you for your correspondence of February 2, 2016 and for submitting the input of the Canadian Association for Neuroscience for Budget 2016. I consider the Association's views and recommendations to be an important part of shaping the decisions that will help our economy flourish.

As you know, Budget 2016 will be developed in a time of ongoing economic challenge for Canada. Our Government remains committed to investing in middle-class families and making sure they have every opportunity to succeed. We will also support economic growth by making the right investments in our communities and in our people.

We place considerable importance on receiving the views of Canadians in developing our budget strategy and policies. Working together, we can ensure that limited resources are put to their most efficient use.

Thank you again for taking the time to share the thoughts of the Canadian Association for Neuroscience and participating in the pre-budget consultation process.

Yours sincerely,

The Honourable Bill Morneau, P.C., M.P.

